
Monday, May 13th
7:45am      Calculus AB/BC AP Test
9:38am      CMT NHS Meeting
9:38am      CMT Student Council Meeting
12:00pm    Precalculus AP TEST
1:00pm     JV Golf at Riverdale 
                     Big East Conference Championship
2:15pm      V Golf South Division Mini Meet 
                    at Riverdale
3:30pm      Track & Field Conference Meet 
                     at Mishicot
4:00pm      Girls Soccer vs Elkhart Lake
4:30pm      Baseball vs Howards Grove
4:30pm      Fastpitch at Elkhart Lake

Tuesday,May 14th
8:30pm    Golf at Riverdate
3:30pm     Track & Field Practice
3:35pm      Baseball Practice
4:30pm     Fastpitch at Hilbert
6:00pm     Girls Soccer at St. Mary Catholic
7:00pm     SALSA Band Spring Concert

Wednesday, May 15th
11:45am   AP Computer Principles Test  
3:30pm    Fastpitch Practice
3:30pm     Track & Field Practice
3:35pm      Baseball Practice
3:45pm      Girls Soccer Practice
7:00pm     LHS Spring Pops Concert
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Thursday, May 9th
3:30pm    Track & Field Practice
4:30pm    Baseball vs Cedar Grove
4:30pm    Fastpitch vs Cedar Grove
4:30pm    Girls Soccer vs Green Bay West
6:30pm    SALSA Band Practice
 

Friday, May 10th
Dress Down Day for Ms Fuchs
7:45am      AP US History Exam
1:00pm    Grade School OZ Matinee 
3:30pm     Fastpitch Practice
3:30pm    Track & Field Practice
3:35pm     Baseball Practice
3:45pm     V Soccer Practice
4:30pm    JV Golf at Blackwolf
4:30pm    JV Soccer at Germantown
6:30pm    Wizard of Oz Performance
 

Saturday, May 11th
9:00am     Baseball Double Header at Mishicot
10:00am  Girls Soccer at
                    Wrightstown High School
11:00am   Wizard of Oz Performance
6:30pm     Wizard of Oz Performance

Sunday, May 12th
2:00pm    Wizard of Oz Performance

*Events are subject to change, please be sure to check 
the LHS online calendar often.

Class of 2024 start watching your email as
Graduation day information will be coming
out in the next few days.

Scrip Sales During Summer Months

Scrip will continue to be ordered as normal
during the summer months.  However, pick
up will be limited during summer. Office
hours are from 8am-1pm, Monday through
Thursday.  Any questions, please contact
Nancy Schulze via email:
schulze@lutheranhigh.com

https://www.lutheranhigh.com/current-families.html
mailto:schulze@lutheranhigh.com
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Dear LHS Families, Students, and Community,

This past Saturday, a work crew spent time during the morning and early afternoon helping make the LHS
campus look better.  Some pulled weeds from flower beds.  Others turned up old mulch and then added
new mulch on top.  Still others trimmed around trees, bushes, the islands, and wherever the mowers had
missed.  One person power washed the front exterior of LHS, including the gutters, windows, and soffit. 

Are you a “spring cleaner”?  Do you take time to go through your house and clean rooms?  Perhaps, you
prefer to be the outside person making the lawn and flower beds look nice.  These past few weeks, my
family has been cleaning both the inside and outside of our house.  After helping at LHS on Saturday, and
as I worked in my own yard, I could not help but think about how often I “spring cleaned” my heart, mind,
and spirit.  Regrettably, not often enough.  As the Apostle Paul wrote, I am the foremost of sinners (1
Timothy 1:15).  God made His plan (Word), put that plan into action (sending Jesus), and provided
protection for all that was made clean (Holy Spirit).

First, God cleanses our minds and our hearts through hearing His Word.  God invites us to read the Bible
every day and spend time with Him in prayer.  He encourages us to gather together with likeminded
individuals to meditate on His Word and come to a better understanding of it in small and large group
Bible studies.  He commands us, in the Third Commandment, to go to church weekly.  It is here that we
hear God speak to us through the pastor’s words of forgiveness and absolution.  “Purge me with hyssop,

and I shall be clean; wash me, and I shall be whiter than snow” (Psalm 51:7).

Second, God cleanses our souls through Him coming to us through physical means.  He sent Jesus into the
world.  Jesus lived a perfect life on our behalf, died the death we deserved, and then rose from the dead.  
God still comes to us through physical means.  In baptism, God comes to us through water included in His
command and combined with His Word.  He claims us as His own through the washing of rebirth and
renewal in Him.  In baptism, God washes us clean from our sins.  God also cleanses and strengthens us
through Him coming to us in church where we are fed with the very body and blood of Jesus Christ, our
Savior, in Holy Communion.  Jesus’s very body and blood were given and shed for us for the forgiveness of
sins.  Through Holy Communion, our souls are refreshed and renewed; they are strengthened in faith in
God to lead a new and holy life.  “Create in me a clean heart, O God, and renew a right spirit within me”
(Psalm 51:10).

It is one thing to plan to clean something and then do it.  That plan is taken to the next level when that plan
also includes protection for all that is now clean.  God did not just make His plan to send Jesus into the
world to take away our sins.  He also sends His Holy Spirit to dwell in our hearts to protect us from the
devil and his demons.  The Holy Spirit helps strengthen and nurture our faith in God and our love for one
another.  By remaining faithful to God, we are the salt of the earth and the light of the world (Matthew
5:13-16).  “But if we walk in the light, as He is in the light, we have fellowship with one another, and the

blood of Jesus His Son cleanses us from all sin…If we confess our sins, He is faithful and just to forgive us

our sins and to cleanse us from all unrighteousness” (1 John 1:7, 9).

As you plan for, execute, and protect your spring cleaning, do not forget to also allow God to spring clean
your heart, mind, and soul.  Be in God’s Word daily.  Pray without ceasing. Remember the Sabbath Day by
keeping it holy.  By doing these things, God cleanses us from our sins and reminds us of His forgiveness
through Jesus Christ.

Have a great and blessed week.

In Christ, 
Mr. Bult
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If your student is going to be out of school for an appointment or all
day, please email Mrs. Walecka at walecka@lutheranhigh.com or call
the office at (920)452-3323 before 7:30am for accurate attendance to
be taken each day.

Crusader SmugMug Gallery

Don't forget to check out the Crusader
SmugMug Gallery for photos from the school
year. Athletics, concerts, drama
performances, special events... it's all been
captured. You can order prints, gifts, and
digital images right from the site. Keep it in
mind as you're preparing for those
graduation parties! Also, we want to give a
huge shout-out to Jenni Pickel, Carla Solle,
Matt Holman, and student photographers for
capturing the images throughout the year.
Thank you so much!

If you or someone you know needs mental health support, please use one of the
resources below. 
1) 24 hour Crisis Response -(920) 459-3151
2) Hope Text Line - Text "HOPELINE" to 741741
3) National Suicide Prevention Hotline -
1-800-273-8255
4) 988 will accept calls, texts, and online chats from anyone who needs support for a
suicidal, mental health, and/or substance use crisis.

Upcoming Sales

5/7-5/11         Linens 50% Off
5/14                30% Off Everything in the Store
5/15-5/18      Kitchen Items 50% Off
5/21-5/25      Pictures & Frames 50% Off
5/28-6/1        Hats, Scarves, Ties & Belts 
                        50% Off

Store Hours:
Tuesday thru Friday: 9:30am–5:00pm

Saturdays: 9:30am-4:00pm

Sundays and Mondays  - Closed

Please visit lutheranhigh.com to sign up to
volunteer today!

mailto:walecka@lutheranhigh.com
https://lutheranhigh.smugmug.com/
http://lutheranhigh.com/
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Mission Not-Impossible!
Introducing a NEW offering: game nights for
adults at LHS! Christina and Rick Zeuner will
be hosting a summer camp for adults. Over
the course of three nights, you’ll be
introduced to a variety of board games.
You’ll learn the rules, get to play, and meet
new people. Plus, there will be snacks! Food,
fun, and fellowship: a truly not-impossible
mission. July 15, 17 and 22, 6-8:30 pm,
$25/person for all 3 evenings. Register online
at lutheranhigh.com/gamenight

Save the Date! LHS Golf Outing on June 21

Crusader Nation, let's gather on the greens
for competition and fellowship in support of
LHS! On Friday, June 21, we’ll host our annual
golf outing at Quit Qui Oc Golf Course in
Elkhart Lake. There will be a 10am shotgun
start with lunch and a 19th hole social hour
with raffles, awards, and prizes. NEW for
2024: Prizes for women's and mixed

foursomes! We’re now gathering event and
tee box sponsors as well as raffle donations.
Visit our event page, or contact Carmen in
the LHS office to donate. Registration for golf
is NOW OPEN. Start rounding up your
foursome and get ready to play, all in
support of the mission and ministry of
Lutheran High!

It’s Teacher Appreciation Week

What a wonderful opportunity to give thanks for the educators at LHS! Take a minute or two
to thank a teacher who has made a difference in your child’s life. A little encouragement goes
a long way, especially in the crazy month of May. Thank you, teachers! 

http://lutheranhigh.com/gamenight
http://lutheranhigh.com/golf
mailto:dolson@lutheranhigh.com
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A Master in Our Midst

Congratulations to LHS alum, teacher, and coach, Mr. Jake Jurss, on the completion of his
master’s degree in Leadership. He received his diploma from Concordia University Wisconsin
last weekend. Way to go, Mr. Jurss!

Adios & Hola!

                         There are some changes to our Spanish department for the upcoming school              
                          year. Miss Karissa Ternus will not be returning to LHS. After her June wedding
                          to her fiancé, Kevin Holcombe, she will be moving to Green Bay to start her
                          married life there. We thank her for two years of ministry at LHS, teaching
                          Spanish 1-4, Personal Finance, and Girls’ Health. 
         

                          We’re excited to announce that Mrs. Stephanie (Cox) Schulz has accepted the
position to teach Spanish here beginning this fall. Stephanie is a 2009 
graduate of LHS. She has 11 years of teaching experience, most recently 
serving as Spanish teacher and varsity volleyball head coach at Racine 
Lutheran High School. We look forward to welcoming Mrs. Schulz and sharing 
more information about her as she relocates to Sheboygan.

Please keep both of these ladies in your prayers as they prepare for their 
next adventures!
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The Wizard of Oz

Presented by Dare to Dream Theatre
Final Performances: Friday, Saturday and Sunday, May 10th, May 11th and May 12th  

Follow the yellow brick road in this delightful stage adaptation of L. Frank Baum’s beloved tale,
featuring the iconic musical score from the MGM film. The timeless tale, in which young Dorothy
Gale travels from Kansas over the rainbow to the magical Land of Oz, continues to thrill
audiences worldwide. Tickets available at https://www.lutheranhigh.com/pac.html 

LHS Spring Pops Concert
Wednesday, May 15, 7 pm

Come and join the bands and choirs of LHS in the Performing Arts Center for their last concert
of the year. During the ‘Stage and Screen’ Pops Concert, you'll hear songs from movies,
Broadway shows, and top hits from the '60s to now. You'll also get to hear solos, duets, trios,
and barbershop quartets that the musicians have put together for you. Tickets are not required
for this event. Free will offering.

https://www.lutheranhigh.com/pac.html







